Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

February 18, 2015
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Lewis Russell

Brian Lennon




Doug Hall




Kristi Burnett




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow
Members Absent:  none
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson and Kim Irby.  The following were also present: Vicki Lee, Stacey McDonald, Kori Reed, Asheley Birchfield, Steve Risser, and Ron Greiner.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public forum:  Stacey McDonald asked the Board for another aide in the pre-K classroom.  The enrollment had grown to 25 kids in two rooms with only three adults to watch them.
Approve minutes of previous meeting:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Kristi Burnett to approve the minutes of the January 19, 2015 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Presentation by Steve Risser:

Mr. Risser gave a presentation to the Board about the two types of construction to build schools; conventional and design-build.  Mr. Risser also advised the Board that the company he worked for, Gallagher Construction, would be willing to perform the role of program manager for the school to lead them through the process and ensure all paperwork and steps were taken to be in compliance.  He also stated the he would provide a written bid for those services and the Board could decide to use those services or not.

Ron Greiner then addressed the Board and explained how Government Capital tried to save the District money on loan rates.  He would provide a list of lending entities interested and the rate, including Government Capital’s fee, to determine who was offering the lowest interest for Miller Grove. 
TASB Update 101:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to approve TASB Update 101 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.

At 7:47 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the Principal’s contracts and a possible new aide position in Pre-K.    

At approximately 9:10 p. m. the Board returned to open session.  A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Bret Garrett to add a year to Mrs. Fox’s contract and a pay increase of $1,500 for the 2015-2016 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

No action was taken to extend Mrs. Irby’s contract as she is retiring at the end of the 2014-2015 school year and still has a year left on her existing contract.

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to add an aide position to Pre-K.  The motion carried unanimously.

Superintendent’s Report:

Mr. Johnson asked the Board to move the March meeting to March 23, 2015 due to Spring Break and to move the June meeting to June 22, 2015 so Mr. Johnson could attend superintendent training.  No one was against the rescheduling.  
Mr. Johnson also advised the new Board members of mandatory training on February 26.
Principal’s report:
Ms. Irby reported a secondary enrollment of 115 and upcoming events.   
Ms. Fox had provided a report of an elementary enrollment of 130 and upcoming events.

Board concerns:

At 9:16 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
